
Bridalveil Fall is the first major waterfall that visitors 
encounter upon entering the iconic Yosemite Valley. 
The purpose of the Bridalveil Fall Area Rehabilitation 
Project is to:
• Improve visitor services at the base of the waterfall, 

including restroom facilities
• Improve accessibility for all
• Protect natural and cultural resources in the area
• Reduce crowding on the trails and the viewing 

platform
• Improve safety and reduce vehicular/pedestrian 

conflicts
• Improve interpretation and wayfinding

The project will implement actions prescribed in the 
Merced River Plan (2014) for the Bridalveil Fall area.

The environmental assessment for the project will 
consider options such as a loop trail system to
reduce crowding and enhance viewing opportunities;
an accessible path of travel to an expanded
viewing platform; a redesigned existing parking area
within its existing footprint for more efficient
parking; and measures to improve visitor safety and 
accessibility. The project will also consider changing
the existing vault toilets to flush toilets, which would
require installation of a mile-long sewer line under 
Southside Drive.
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Project  Timeline

2016 2017 2018 2019

Pre-Design
Mid 2016 through Mid 2017

Planning and 
Compliance

2017 and 2018

Construction 
Fall 2018 through Spring 2019 

Public Scoping Period
April 26 to May 26, 2017 

Public Scoping
Meeting
May 10, 2017

You Are Here

Public Review of Environmental Assessment
Early 2018

Decision Document
Spring 2018


